May 5, 2001

Mayor Sue Calvert Councilman Larry Calvert
Councilwoman Pam Sitton Councilman Jim Calvert
Councilwoman Mellany Piper Councilman Bill Ivey

Clerk April M. Smith

Minutes and financial report read from last meeting, Councilman Ivey made a motion to
accept, Councilwoman Piper seconded, the motion was carried.

Old Business:

Mayor Calvert asked about the road situation, Councilman J. Calvert reported he did not
have any information.

Commissioner Smith investigated and found out the monies had been designated to pave
the road (County Line Road) but the monies had been used elsewhere. Councilman L.
Calvert suggested to bring the Blount County Engineer and ask for the lines to be shown
to the Council. Councilman Ivey suggest Mayor S. Calvert talk with Blount County
informally. Councilman J. Calvert said a letter would be better.

Councilwoman Sitton asked about the grass being cut on a regular basis. Councilman L.
Calvert suggested to get the same man who cuts the grass for the church at $35.00 twice a
month. Councilman Ivey made a motion to get the grass cut before decoration Sunday,
Councilwoman Sitton seconded, the motion carried.

Councilwoman Sitton asked about buying a copier for the town hall. Councilman L.
Calvert stated he did not believe the monies needed to be spent for a copier. Councilman
J. Calvert made a motion to make one copy of the minutes and financial reports,
Councilman L. Calvert seconded, Councilman Ivey opposed, the motion was carried.

Councilman J. Calvert asked what benefits the license buyer gets for buying a license in
the town. Councilman Ivey suggested a benefit for the business license is the fire
hydrant. He asked for his license to be added to his taxes. Councilman L. Calvert said
he believed the members should serve for nothing. Councilman L. Calvert made a motion
for the council to work together and make the most of the town. He stated members
should be prepared for meetings, state their opinions and let Mayor S. Calvert be in
charge. Councilman J. Calvert seconded, the motion was carried.

Councilman Ivey made a motion to adjourn, Councilwoman Sitton seconded, the meeting
was dismissed.



